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Allied Health Advisory Committee Meeting
Date: March 22, 2018
Location: Pizza Factory Restaurant
Time: 11:30 am – 1:00 pm
Attendee’s: 
	Matthew Wanta – Cerro Coso College
	Irisha Goonesignhe – Compassionate Doctors

	Michael Metcalf – Cerro Coso College
	John Van Guilder – Retired Fireman 

	Laura Vitale – Cerro Coso College 
	Nick Musical – Liberty 

	Breana Chronis - RRH
	Terri Hack – Cerro Coso College

	L. Jeff Brandon – Liberty  
	Jesse Allande - SSMC

	Daphne Unhassobiscay – SSMC 
	Scott Edwards – NAWC


	TOPIC
	FACILITATOR
	SUMMARY/ FOLLOW-UP
	O
	C

	1.   Call to order
	Matthew Wanta
	
	
	

	2.   Introductions   
	
	Each attendee provided their name and a place of business. 
	
	

	3.   Committee Purpose and Overview
	
	The focus of the meeting was to explain the degree and certificate programs in the Allied Health and Emergency Medical Technology fields.
	
	

	4.  Discussion
	
	Matthew started out by Explaining the 18-month nursing program.  The next one will start Spring 2019.  He explained the reasoning to have the program the duration of the full 18-months.  
He stated there is a state standard of a 75% pass rate and Cerro Coso’s is above 80%.  

CNA- program is moving forward and they are looking at putting CPR as a requirement into the program as well. One CAN class a semester and they still must take the state test after to become certified.

DSE- Looking into this program but it requires an RN to teach.  They must have worked in a long-term care facility taken the exam and must be working as a nurse to teach this program.  Currently we do not have anyone qualified in this area. 

HHA- Very low enrollment.  There is a need to boost enrollment in this area> This may get combined with the CAN course.   They also must have a certificate to work on in-home patience’s. 

MA- Is online, but there must be on ground externship for them to get their certificate.  There is a total of 90 required by the state they must have injection and blood draw in those hours. 
We have 4 total certificate programs available at Cerro Coso.

Medical Billing and Coding- Are new courses that are in the brainstorming process and they would be online. Committee Member approval is needed in order to move forward with creating these courses. Matthew explained what these courses would entail and asked for input regarding if members felt this would be helpful to them when searching for high quality employees. All members expressed an interest in both billing and coding programs. 
Irisha Goonesignhe motioned to approve the new Medical Billing and Medical Coding programs. 

Breana Chronis seconded the motion.

Ayes: Michael Metcalf, Laura Vitale, L.Jeff Brandon, Daphne Unhassobiscay, John Van Guilder, Nick Musical, Jesse Allande, Terri Hack and Scott Edwards.
Motion Approved unanimously.
	
	

	5.   
	
	Daphne works at Southern Sierra asked about fall class hours:
Fall will be Tues. and Wed. at 5pm Tuesday’s are the student clinical days

They must have 90 externship hours. They must have a few classes done prior to doing the hours. 
	
	

	6.   
	Michael Metcalf
	Michael spoke about the EMT program.  They are trying to add additional skills and teach at a national level, however that take years to happen.  Last year there was some work that was changed, but the program is running on multiple campuses. 
EMT is to run Fall at Mammoth, Fall Tehachapi, Spring in Lake Isabella and Tehachapi.  There is a new instructor for the Lake Isabella and Tehachapi campus and will run at 22 students.  

There is a total of 189 hours and we have an 89% success rate.

Law Enforcement area is trying to run a tactical medical and tactical terrorist response class, but they have not done so at this time.  The class will be gear specifically to law enforcement. 
	
	

	7.   
	
	Jess RN suggested triage training in the third semester.  Combine clinical skills in the third semester. 
	
	

	8.   
	
	Daphane suggested more on the scope of practice.  RN needs to review the training on the scope of practice. 
	
	

	9.


	
	Jon asked about a paramedic program and Michael explained that there are not enough people to run a full class.  There are also not enough places to lace people to do there required hours. Getting contract to do so is also something they have to tactical.  There is many moving parts to doing intern/ practical hours. 
	
	

	10. 
	
	Irisha from compassionate doctors She said there are three things we are lacking besides a sense of compassion and peace of mind.  

1. Teaching them how to manage finances 

2. A loyalty of team work

3. Stress reducing 

They are lacking basic soft skills.  They also are not being taught how to study. Young people need help being shown how to be a team player. 
	
	

	12.
	
	Matthew stated they have added basic soft skills and financial component to his classes. He says he did that because a lot of his students come from low income and single mom houses.  The parents are often to busy working and we are not teaching it in school. 
	
	

	13.
	
	Michael shared with us codegreen.org This site is a place to help students out. 
	
	

	
	
	Matthew talked about reviews for clinical hours.  If they want them on paper, by email, what’s best.  The nurses shared that having them emailed would be best that way they have time to do them.  He thanked everyone for coming. 
	
	

	14. Adjourned
	
	The meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm
	
	


Meeting Chair: Matthew Wanta 
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